
Head teacher’s blog… 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The end of this half term has seen a busy couple of weeks 
with the children enjoying their topics and taking part in a 
variety of exciting activities. 
 
On February 1st, children from Kiberick Class took part in 
the Roseland Academy Cross Country running event. It 
was a challenging course for all the age groups and our 
children showed great determination in completing their 
distances. The Veryan Team spirit was wonderful; they sup-
ported one another throughout the whole event. Our team 
came third overall out of nine schools which was an excel-
lent result!  
 
The whole school took part in Numbers Day on Friday Feb-
ruary 2nd and raised a fantastic £60 for the NSPCC! We al-
so enjoyed a musical performance from Emma Campbell, 
Karen Green and Kiberick Class during family worship 
which was amazing!  
 
Continued on page 2... 
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On February 6th, Carne Class and Kiberick Class walked to-
gether to Pendower Beach for an afternoon of activities linked 
to their topics. The children had lots of fun analysing the rock 
formations and litter picking and rather enjoyed the windy 
weather! 
 
Kiberick Class has spent the last two days involved in an ex-
tended DT project to design, test and create structures which 
can withstand an earthquake. They experimented with spa-
ghetti and marshmallow structures initially to form a design 
which they then created using wood. There has been some 
great teamwork and problem-solving running alongside the 
design process which has produced some brilliant results.  
By popular request, Carne Class are creating and hosting an-
other museum, this time the focus is ‘Earth and Beyond’. I 
have been in the classroom for a sneaky peek, and it look 
amazing! I’m sure the Carne parents will have a great time 
finding out about all the learning that has been going on this 
half term. 
 
More information and photos of these events can be found lat-
er in this newsletter… 
Please also find upcoming dates for your diaries after this 
blog. 
 
With all my very best wishes for a wonderful half term break. 
Caroline Jarrett  
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  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wraparound 
  

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack pro-
vided 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

Additional 
Clubs 

15.15 – 16.00 
No charge 
Sports Club 
for all 
Mr Webb 
(no snack) 
Pick up from 
top gate 

 15.15 – 16.30 
No charge 
Y6 SATS 
Booster club 
(no snack) 
 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£1.00 in cash 
Y6 club 
(no snack) 
 
 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
No charge 
Mrs Prisk’s Art 
and crafts club 
(no snack) 
 
Pick up from 
top gate 
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Learning with Kiberick… 

It has been a busy couple of weeks in Kiberick! Last Friday we were able to per-
form our musical ensemble in church and we were really proud to show every-
one what we had been working on. It was also NSPCC number day, in Kiberick 
we celebrated this by becoming detectives for the day. We had to complete sev-
eral number based activities to rule out varying suspects in order to find out 
who had stolen the numeral trophy from Arithmetown hall. The children 
worked really well together and there was a real buzz around solving the mys-
tery! This week we have been to the beach to complete learning linked with our 
Erupting Earth topic. We looked at rock formations, as well as collecting and 
sorting rocks that we found by their properties and by clues we could find as to 
whether they were metamorphic, igneous or sedimentary. We have also been 
architects this week, we have spent time designing and building structures that 
we think would be earthquake proof. We took inspiration from some Japanese 
buildings that are specifically designed to withstand earthquakes, as well as our 
knowledge of strong shapes and ways to strengthen materials and structures. 
We then used jelly to simulate an earthquake and test our structures! 



Building a brighter future together 



 

                 

 
 

Building a brighter future together 

CCS-F-06 v1 June 2019 

                                                                                                  

                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE ARE RECRUITING   

Veryan C of E Primary School 

 

To apply or request further details please call 

or email Kelly Teasdale 

07889 535188 

Kelly.Teasdale@churchillservices.com 

Company Benefits 

• Staff Recognition Awards 

• Company Lottery  
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer re-
quired to make them available to others that could us e them, I can 
collect these in the office. Any money made from the sales will go to-
wards projects or trips for the children.  
ANY ORDERS MADE FOR UNIFORM WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR COLLEC-
TION ON MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER AT THE SCHOOL AT 10AM, 
WASHED AND READY TO WEAR.  
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Cornwall Music Trust… 

Cornwall Music Trust ’s “very experienced guitar and piano specialist - 

Allan Fouracre” will be taking on new pupils.  

If a child is interested in joining this please book through Cornwall Music 

Trust,  https://cmst.co.uk/  

Those in receipt of Pupil premium are entitled to some free music lessons.  

 

S 
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